
 

Hilton Township 
January 2025 

Newsletter 

“Happy new year!”  
from Hilton Township’s Council and Staff. 
We would like to start off the new year by 

wishing Lyndon Garside a Happy Retirement.  
We would also like to welcome the 

township’s new Road Superintendent/Public 
Works Foreman Leonard Bringleson 

 and Deputy Treasurer Britney MacKay. 
 
 

Township Council and Staff Contact 
Information      

Office Hours:  
Monday, Wednesday, Friday 9:00am-
4:30pm 
Closed Tuesday, Thursday, weekends 
and holidays 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Reeve Rod Wood 
rod.wood@hiltonship.ca 
Councillor David Leask 
david.leask@hiltontownship.ca 
Councillor Janet Gordanier 
janet.gordanier@hiltontownship.ca 
Councillor Mike Garside 
thegarside@gmail.com 
Councillor Mike Trainor 
mike.trainor@hiltontownship.ca 
Acting Clerk/Treasure Sara Dinsdale 
admin@hiltontownship.ca 
Road Superintendent Leonard 
Bringleson 
roads@hiltontownship.ca 
Deputy Treasurer Britney MacKay 
britney@hiltontownship.ca 
 
Council Meeting Schedule 2025 
Regular Council Meetings are the second 
Wednesday of every month at 7pm in the 
council chambers located in the 
Township office at 2983 Base Line. The 
next meeting is February 12, 2025. 

The schedule for regular council meetings 
and the agenda packages can be found 
posted on the website prior to the 
meeting.   

Minutes will be posted after they are 
approved by Council. 

If you would like something to be brought 
to council, please contact the office 
seven days prior to the meeting. 
 
Snowplow Safety 

 
Municipal snow 
clearing equipment is 
identified with blue 
flashing lights.  
Remember to give 
them extra room as 

they are large and use extended wings 
that make it tricky to navigate in tight 
spaces.  Please be patient as our 
snowplow operates at a slower speed 
when pushing snow or spreading sand 
and remember that the safest place on 
the road in a storm is behind the 
snowplow.  
 
Remind children that playing in 
snowbanks along the roadside is very 
dangerous and to please stay clear of this 
area. 
 
Cemetery  
 
To arrange a cremation interment, please 
contact the office at 705-246-2472 or by 
email at admin@hiltontownship.ca. 
Please refer to by-law #1366-23 located 
on the township’s website for rules and 
regulations. 
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Landfill Reminders 
 
Hours of operation: 
Saturday 10am to 3pm 
Sunday 12pm to 4pm 
 
Additional hours from May 15-Sept 15: 
Wednesday 12pm to 5pm 
Monday of a long weekend 12pm to 4pm 
 
Remember, only clear bags can be used 
for household garbage. Materials that are 
accepted for recycling are paper, 
cardboard, and plastics #1 to #6. Please 
rinse and remove lids on all recycled 
bottles. Glass cannot be recycled. 
 
Hilton Union Public Library 
 
Hours of operation: 
Monday 1pm-5pm 
Tuesday 2pm-6pm 
Wednesday 2pm-6pm 
Saturday 1pm-5pm 
 
Contact: 
hiltonlibrary@hotmail.ca 
705-255-3520 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Seasonal Reminders 
Winter is 
upon us 
and we 
would 
like to 
remind 
everyone 

that parking on any road allowance 
between 9pm and 5am is prohibited and 
could result in fines as per by-law #727 
 
 
Fire permits are 
required to do 
any burning 
between April 1st 
and October 31st. 
Please complete 
the fire permit 
application form 
on our website.  
 

Emergency Preparedness 

It’s time to go through and update your 
emergency kit; your needs from previous 
years for the kit may have changed. 
Ensure all items are up to date and in 
working order.  

See our Emergency Plan page on the 
township’s website for more information 
and to make your own accurate plan in 
case of emergency. 
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